
HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

TUESDAY, MAY 23, 2017 – 9:47 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive 
Session with Selectmen, Tom Millias, Kim Roy and Troy Garron, to discuss contract 
negotiations for Highway/Cemetery and litigation with the Town of Halifax vs. Robert 
Bergstrom.   

Thomas Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 
Troy E. Garron - Yes 

 
HIGHWAY/CEMETERY CONTRACT 
 
Seelig said that AFSCME has requested that the position of truck driver in the recycling 
department be added to Highway/Cemetery bargaining unit.  He explained that Jason Cowley 
9recycling truck driver) works three days for Recycling and two days for Highway, thus he is 
treated as working part-time in both departments but works forty hours weekly.  Seelig further 
said that that bargaining unit for Highway/Cemetery includes only full- time employees.  Seelig 
is not sure if this is Crowley’s decision or if the Union is making him join but he can ask him.   

Garron suggested getting rid of the Cemetery Department and put it under Highway and Seelig 
said that we cannot do that yet but maybe at a later time they could.    

Millias then asked what is the makeup of the Recycling Center and Seelig said the Highway 
Surveyor is the department head there.  

Seelig suggested that the BOS ask Town Counsel look into this, Garron said to get in touch with 
Michael Gilman.   
 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive 
Session at 10:08 p.m.: 

Thomas Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 
Troy E. Garron - Yes 

 
 
--------------------------------------------------- 
Troy E. Garron 
Clerk 
 
/pjm 
 


